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Re: PUCO Case No. 19-365-RR-FED- In the Matter of a Request for Upgrades to the 
Active Warning Devices at the Norfolk Southern Railway Crossing, Grace Street 
DOT#524-340K, in Cuyahoga County, Ohio. 
 

 

On December 11, 2017, the Ohio Rail Development Commission (ORDC) authorized 
funding for Norfolk Southern Railway (NS), Wheeling & Lake Erie Railway (WE) and 
Cleveland Commercial Railroad (CCRL) to install upgrades at Grace Street DOT#524-
340K, in Cuyahoga County, Ohio. This crossing has three main tracks. NS maintains two 
tracks at the crossing. WE operates and maintains the third track and CCRL operates on 
the third track. The existing warning devices are interconnected and NS, WE, and CCRL 
will need to coordinate on this project. The crossing was surveyed, on May 9, 2017, and 
found to warrant the upgrades. 
 
On March 6, 2019, the Commission approved the project and ordered completion by 
December 6, 2019.  
 
On November 27, 2019, NS filed for an extension until January 6, 2020. In the request, NS 
states crews are finishing up a project in Columbus, Ohio and will then be directed to 
complete construction at Grace Street.  
 
ORDC and Staff reviewed this project and note that on October 28, 2019 NS gave 
notice that construction was to begin on October 30, 2019. Based on staff’s review of 
the extension request and communications with ORDC, Staff does not believe thirty 
(30) days is sufficient to complete the project. As such, staff recommends denial of 
the extension request. 
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